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THE RURAL MUNICIPALITY OF MORRIS

The Council of the Rural Municipality of Morris held a special
meeting on Tuesday, April 13, 1999 at 10:00 a.m. in the Council
Chambers of the R. M. of Morris.

Reeve Herm Martens presided.
Council present were: Ralph Groening, Leo Kornelson, Barry
Fraese, Denis Robert, Stan Siemens, Sieg Neumann.

Also present for this meeting were Jim McLean, Ross Madder,
Rick Hay of Water Resources Branch, Duane Boutang of P.F.R.A.
Dianne Richard of the Aubigny Steering Committee was also
present.

At the start of the meeting, it was explained that two
residences were being bought cut and that these people would
be approached within the next 7 to 10 days. During the
discussion on the dyke, questions were raised on the culvert
placements and the drainage along the outside of the dyke.

It was also realized that Lot 2 on the west side of the dyke
was now included in the project where it was not so indicated
before. This property was recently purchased or in the process
of being purchased and to be developed. The potential owner
would have to be advised of this situation.

For this dyke project if was felt that an on site inspection
was needed and the meeting was recessed at 10:40 a.m.

At the on site inspection, it was realized that the NW corner
outside ditch could possibly drain north and into a natural
water way. The east side could possibly also drain into this
natural water way. If such is able to be done, the outside
culverts would not be needed through PR 205. The outside south
end and south east drain could be taken further south and
then across PR 246. These issues are to be taken to the
engineer for further consultation and advisement back to Mr.
McLean and the Municipality.

At 1:30 p.m. Council held a special meeting to review the
proposed Rosenort Dyke project.

Present for this portion of the meeting were:

Jim Mclean, Ross Madder and Rick Hay of Water Resources Branch.
Leroy Friesen, Stan Siemens and Greg Friesen of the Rosenort
Steering Committee. Mr. Syd Reimer was also present.

Art Friesen of the LUD of Rosenort and Duane Boutang of PFRA.
Mr. Terry Holdings of K.G.S. Group was also present.

Mr. Terry Holdings (project engineer) then gave an overview
of the project with many questions being asked on the project.
He showed everyone that their had been some minor changes

to the dyke proposal. The chicken barn on the west side was
now being excluded from being inside the dyke and at the north
end, properties had been added to the project.

Everyone was made aware that the environmental issues had

not yet been addressed and resclved. The Provincial Dept.

of Fisheries and the Federal Dept. of Fisheries and Oceans
had not approved the project because of because of the culvert
control structures at the south end and its affect on the
fish in the Morris River. It was hoped that this environmental
process could be resolved within the next few weeks.

The diversion is 4,490 meters long and is 6 meters deep from
prairie level. The culverts are to be 160 meters long through
the river control structures.

Stan Plett indicated that the river area inside the dyke should
be maintained at a certain level to allow for use of the river
by the conmunity. It was stated that this was an operational
aspect of the project and should be addressed at a later time.





[image: image2.png]Rosenort

Dyke
Meeting

-2 - April 13, 1999

It was mentioned that the bridge west of Rosenort on PR 205
would be 93 meters long a be a 5 span bridge. The top of the
bridge would have an elevation of 1997 levels plus 5 feet.
The road entrances are to be built to an elevation of 1997
water levels plus 2 feet except for the east entrance on PR
205. That issue was up to the Department of Highways and they
had not allowed others of similar request. It was indicated
that the Minister of Highways would be approached and presented
with the request that PR 205 be raised at the dyke entrance.
For the low level crossings on the diversion, they will be

6 foot culverts, but that the top of the low level crossing
would still likely be approximately 8 feet below prairie level.
At the south end of the dyke project, the road on the inside
river crossing would be on the inside of the dyke. At the
river crossing 1 mile south of PR 205, the Province was
reluctant to include upgrading this river crossing in the
project. Even though the diversion was eliminating a west
roadway for two households, they were not willing to upgrade
the river crossing to be above water levels inside the dyke.
The entire project would be issued in three separate projects.
The dyke area from the river at the north end to the river

at the south end consists of the movement of 660,000 cubic
meters.

Any funding over the amount stated in the agreements will
have to be resigned with the higher amounts stated in the
agreement.

At the end of the meeting it was indicated that the SWi of
Section 16~-6-1 EPM should be removed form the project.

It was indicated that a further public meeting may have to

be held because of the dyke line changes that have taken place.
The meeting was then adjourned at approximately 4:00 p.m.
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